BRSD Board of Education

School Board Highlights - September/October 2003

SUMMARY OF MEETINGS OF THE BOARD OF EDUCATION

BORDENTOWN REGIONAL SCHOOL DISTRICT

September and October 2003

In September, the *Board of Education* approved Mr. Charles Fisher as mentor to Mr. Rob Shappell. Ms. Carol Kmetz and Ms. Evelyn Allen were approved as substitute bus drivers for the 2003-2004 school year. Mr. Carter Reginald Jeffries was approved as the In-School-Suspension monitor at MacFarland Junior School. Mr. Jeffries is currently an assistant football coach in our district. The junior school also welcomed two new field hockey coaches for this year, Ms. Jillian Marie Seaman and Ms. Theresa Condurso. Both are teachers in the school.

Each of the schools in the district planned special activities to "Remember Our Heroes" on September 11, 2003. This is a day America will never forget and the students really do a fabulous job with these activities.

In October, the *Board of Education* approved Ms. Lisa VanBruggen to be appointed as a full-time instructional aide at Peter Muschal School. This was a change from her part-time position at Clara Barton School. Several other staff changes took place at Clara Barton School, which include the addition of Ms. Janet Johnson for the part-time Instructional Aide position at Clara Barton School to replace Ms. VanBruggen. Ms. Caryn Smith was approved as media specialist at the Clara Barton School to fill in for Mrs. Mary Kulessa, who is out on maternity leave. Ms. Rachel Feldman is now the new Assistant Principal, replacing Mr. Joseph Jerabek. Taking Ms. Feldman's place in 6th grade is Ms. Kristin Wagner. Mr. Jack Yost has been approved as the summer weight training coach for the 2003-2004 school year.

The *Board* made the following recognitions: Mr. Mark Housel, Mrs. Linda Brown and Mrs. Lucille Winslow for their involvement in obtaining the defibrillators for the district. The Elks *Student of the Month* for September from Bordentown Regional High School was Ms. Shweta Singh and from MacFarland Junior School it was Ms. Kara Lynch.